Dear Karen Humes,
Prison Action Network is submitting this comment in response to the Census Bureau’s federal register notice regarding the Residence Rule and Residence Situations, 80 FR 28950 (May 20, 2015). 
We suggest the Census bureau revise their rules because the way prisoners are counted now results in unequal representation in the political process.
The needs of citizens in the neighborhoods from which prisoners were taken are not the same as those in the districts where they are counted.  It makes no sense to include incarcerated people in their prison's district.  Why include people who are temporary and whose needs are not considered by the officials elected to represent the district?  
It also dilutes the voting power of those located outside the districts with prisons.  For instance, in New York, where we are located, each Senate district should have 306,072 residents. District 45, which claims the populations of thirteen large prisons, however, has only 286,614 actual residents. Crediting all of New York’s incarcerated people to a few locations, far from home, enhances the political clout of the people who live near prisons, while diluting voting power of all other New Yorkers.
That’s why NY is taking a state-wide approach to adjust the Census’ population totals to count incarcerated people at home, and over 200 counties and municipalities all individually adjust population data to avoid prison gerrymandering when drawing their local government districts. 
Why not make it easier and move that responsibility to the Census Bureau that has decades of experience?
Thank you for this opportunity to comment on the Residence Rule and Residence Situations as the Bureau strives to count everyone in the right place in keeping with changes in society and population realities.  Because Prison Action Network believes in a population count that accurately represents communities, we urge you to count incarcerated people as residents of their home address.
Sincerely,
Judith Brink
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